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JACKSONVILLE CITY COUNCIL

TRUE COMMISSION
NOTICED MEETING – WENDLER & SCHORR 

RE: AUDITS #762 AND 763
June 12, 2015
2:00 p.m.

City Council Conference Room B

Suite 425, City Hall

117 W. Duval Street
Attendance: Commissioners Ted Wendler, Pat Schorr, Ralph Hodges
Also: Jeff Clements – City Council Research
The meeting was called to order at 2:02 p.m. by Commissioner Schorr and the members introduced themselves for the record. 
The committee discussed procedures for how best to utilize City staff to assist the Audit Committee with its work, whether to invite auditees to the initial meeting at which an audit is discussed or for the committee to meet first to review the audit and develop questions and then ask the auditee and/or auditor to a follow-up meeting for discussion.
Audit #762 – City Payroll: the committee discussed the importance of the Finance Department having sufficient staff to fulfill all its duties with adequate separation of functions among personnel. A recommendation should be made by the commission to the new administration highlighting the importance of sufficient staffing in the department, particularly if the current Comptroller, who is performing the functions of the Payroll Manager, is not reappointed. It appeared to the committee that new mayoral administrations seem not to be reading past audits, understanding the findings and recommendations, and taking those recommendations to heart as they implement their administrations.
Ms. Schorr felt that the Finance Department had implemented all of the security-related recommendations in the audit to her satisfaction, but that follow-up on the other recommendations should be highlighted to the incoming Curry administration for action. Commissioner Hodges questioned whether the department had actually reduced the number of “super-users” with full administrative access as indicated, based on a response given at the previous meeting by Elena Korsakova, the auditor who performed the audit. He felt that a memo from Ms. Korsakova explaining what she thinks has been satisfactorily addressed and what has not been addressed would be very helpful as a verification of the oral report received at the last meeting. He also felt that the Finance Department’s response to the questions regarding the production and verification of special payroll checks (one-time checks outside of the normal automated payroll system) was insufficient as well.
The committee discussed the fact that the timing this audit review is problematic because of the potential for turnover of personnel because of the transition between mayoral administrations and because of the budget preparation process which is absorbing most of the time and energy of the Finance Department leaving little time to deal with audit issues.
Motion: recommend that the TRUE Chairman write a letter to the appropriate mayoral transition team dealing with City personnel about the imperative need to fund and staff sufficient positions in the Finance Department to adequately manage the payroll function to address the internal control weaknesses and audit findings that were identified in Audit #762 – City Payroll – approved 3-0.
Commissioner Hodges requested a copy of the City organizational chart.
Audit #763 – JTA Payroll: the committee wants to receive a copy of the “sound legal analysis of outside counsel” of the former JTA CEO’s  salary changes and contract extension (see minutes of May 7, 2015 Audit Committee meeting) and to have copies of the former CFO’s contract, separation agreement, and any termination document of the separation agreement. The committee discussed proposing two resolutions to the full Commission at its next meeting: 1) recommending that the independent authorities all double-check their CEO and CFO contracts to ensure that the wording of severance agreements is very clear and is in compliance with state law limiting severance packages to 20 weeks of pay; and 2) recommending that the Inspector General follow up on Audit #763 to determine if the JTA CEO and CFO were properly separated pursuant to written contracts and paid the correct amount of severance pay pursuant to those contracts.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 3:18 p.m.
Jeff Clements, Chief

Council Research Division
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